
 
 

 
 

                                                                        
 

 
 

 

12th January 2024 
Dear parents and carers, 

Welcome back and Happy New Year to you all!  I hope you had a very good break and are 

looking forward to the new term as much as we are. 

We were very excited to welcome the Mayor Of London, Sadiq Khan this week, who came to 

visit us along with his Deputy Mayor and some of the Lewisham Council members.   He made a 

very important announcement about extending his Universal Free School Meals initiative for 

another year.  This means that all primary school children in London will be entitled to a 

healthy, nutritious lunch free of charge.  He enjoyed having lunch with some of the children and 

they had great fun chatting to him and asking him lots of questions.  Tommy and Miracle (Year 

4) did a fantastic job of interviewing him – they were just as professional as the interviewers 

from the BBC and ITV!   As always, our chef Raheem and his wonderful team did a great job 

with the lunch menu. All in all, it was a very proud day for Torridon.  

The children have really enjoyed the launch of their new learning this week.  You can find out 

more about the focus for each year group in the curriculum bulletins on the school website.   

https://www.torridonprimary.lewisham.sch.uk/curriculum/curriculum-bulletins/ 

There have been some new events added to the dates for your diary section, so please make 

sure you check so you don’t miss out.  We hope you will be able to join us for the reading 

workshops which will be taking place this term, starting with year 1 and year 2 at 9am next 

Tuesday 16th January. 

Please remember next Friday is INSET Day and school will be closed to children.   

Have a lovely weekend. 

 

Best wishes 

Manda George 

Headteacher 

 

 

 

Hazelbank Road, Catford, London, SE6 1TG 

Headteacher: Manda George 

Telephone: 0208 697 2762 

Email: admin@torridonprimary.lewisham.sch.uk 
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Torridon Welcomes The Mayor of London, Sadiq Khan. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

Challenge Greenhouse 
Thank you to all who have donated their 

empty 2L plastic bottles this week. 

So far, we have collected 1321! 

Only 179 to go!! 

 

 

Dogs On The Playground 
 

We respectfully ask that you do not bring your dog onto the 

playground.  Pick up is a very busy time of day.  We have a number of 

children with allergies and we do not want to run the risk of dog poo on 

the playground.  Some children are afraid of dogs and if a nervous child 

runs or screams, a dog may think it is a game and get overexcited.  This 

can add to the child’s and the dog’s anxiety. 

Only assistance dogs and dogs being used for education purposes are 

allowed onto school premises. Thank you for your  co-operation.   

 
 

 

NHS Height and Weight Screening  
 
 

The NHS team are due in on Tuesday 16th January to screen Year 

6 and Reception for Height and Weight.  Opt out letters were sent 

via email this week. 

 
 

 
 
 
 

 



Theme Day Menu – Thursday 18th January                                           
If your child usually has packed lunch but would ike to try our theme menu on Thursday 18th 

January, please let us know by emailing  admin@torridonprimary.lewisham.sch.uk 
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Reception  
999 What’s your emergency? 

To start reception’s new topic ‘Real Life Super Heroes’ we had some very exciting visitors! The 

London Fire Brigade showed us how they put on their uniforms, answered our questions, 

showed us their fire engine and they even let us sit in the fire engine! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We also dressed up as  real-life super heroes! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Resource Base   

 

This week the children have done a fantastic job at getting used to their new timetables! Green 

Pathway have been learning about under the sea animals and creating lots of art pieces linked 

to their learning. Blue Pathway had their first computing session of the half term and learned 

how to create vector drawings on the computer.  

 

 

Year 1  - Maths    
This week, Year 1’s Maths lesson was interrupted with ‘Breaking News’. We found out that 

strange footprints have been found on the moon! We investigated the images closely and, like 

detective, thought about what the unidentified creature could be. Could it be an alien or a 

space monster or maybe a monkey that slipped on a banana peel and flew all the way to 

space! 

 



Year 2  - Writing  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Year 3  - New beginnings 
 

In year 3, we have been thinking about new beginnings. We thought about positive steps that we 
could take this year to achieve our dreams and goals. 

 



Year 4 - History 

 

In our history lessons this week we have been learning about chronology.  Take a look at our 

learning about the Stone Age.   

  

Year 5 - Science 
 

 

In science this week, year 5 began their topic 'Properties and Changes'. 

The children explored a range of materials and discussed their properties. 

They used scientific vocabulary to explain and describe. 

 

 

 

 



Year  6 Learning 
In RE, we have been focusing on 

the Buddhist community. We 

have identified who founded the 

Buddhist community and how it 

begun. We have explored the 

teachings of Siddhartha 

Gautama, his teachings and 

impact on the world today. We 

also developed our 

understanding of Buddhist’s 

beliefs and how the community 

has grown over time. 

 

 

 

 

Is My Child Too Ill For School? 
There are government guidelines for schools and nurseries about managing specific infectious diseases. 
These say when children should be kept off school and when they shouldn't. To access, please see the link 
below:  

https://www.nhs.uk/live-well/is-my-child-too-ill-for-school/?utm_medium=email&utm_source=govdelivery 

If you do keep your child at home, it is important to phone the school or nursery on the first day. Let them 
know that your child won't be in and give them the reason. 

Rise ‘n’ Shine After School Club – Ofsted Report 
Congratulations to Rise ‘N’ Shine who received 

a Good Ofsted report following their 

inspection in November.  

You can read the full report here: 

https://files.ofsted.gov.uk/v1/file/50236330 

If you are interested in signing your child up 

to After School Club please send an email to: 

risenshineascltd@gmail.com 

https://www.nhs.uk/live-well/is-my-child-too-ill-for-school/?utm_medium=email&utm_source=govdelivery
https://files.ofsted.gov.uk/v1/file/50236330
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Forest School News 
 

Wow! What a first week back! We have had snow, ice, bitter cold, slippery mud but 

we have also had so many happy children! 

 

 

We smashed ice, cut up Christmas trees, wrote our name in the frost. 

 

 

We skated on icy puddles, pulled ice from the pond, built dens together. 

 

 

We refilled our bird feeders, we worked together to stand our Christmas trees up, 

we made our own ice. 

 



 
STARS OF THE WEEK 

Class  Name  Reason  

Nursery FT  Amoiya  She is kind to her friends, and she was focused when she practised her name writing. 

Well done, Amoiya 😊   

Nursery AM  Emmanuel  He is joining in during the carpet sessions sharing his ideas.  

 Well done, Emmanuel 😊   

Nursery PM  Mariam  She is independent when she puts on her coat and uses her zip.   

Well done, Mariam 😊   
Blue Class  Peter  For making a huge improvement in his listening and focus this week. Well done Peter! 

😊   

Red Class  Matthew  For his fantastic efforts in phonics and his positive attitude to his learning. Well done 

😊   

Yellow Class   Grace For always working hard and baing kind to others.  Well done!  

1M  Mohamad  For being a kind and caring friend and for always trying to do the right thing. Keep it 

up Mohamad! 😊   
1N  Josh  For being so enthusiastic about his learning and making excellent contributions to our 

class discussions. He has shown fantastic listening skills. Keep up the great work! 😊   

1W  Jack  For returning to school woth such a positive attitude and readiness to learn.    

2S  Laura  For being such a fantastic role model to others! You are always following our school 

rules and always trying your best-Keep up it up Laura 😊   

2SW  Talula  For always trying her very best and producing an amazing piece of maths learning! 

Well done Talula! 😊   

2V   Inayah For working hard and making good progress.  Well done Inayah!  

3A  Nissi  For her excellent engagement in our drama activity and a standout perfomance.  

3G  Ria  For working very hard in all lessons and focusing on her learning. Keep it up!  

3S  Phaedra  For always having an excellent attitude towards all that she is asked to do. Well done 
for all the hard work, keep it up!  

4A   Sukhpal For being supr focused and putting excellent effort into his learning.    

4L  Levi  Showing improvement in managing his behaviour and improving listening   

4S  Ariana  For having such a conscientious and hard-working attitude to her learning. Well done 
for giving brilliantly detailed answers to reading questions.  

5C  Daniel  For being a positive role model and a helpful student in our class. Well done, Daniel!  

5L  Yasir  For making good progress with long multiplication this week. You demonstrated 
excellent perseverance! Well done!  

5S  Sophie  For exhibiting a positive attitude towards her math leaning. Her perseverance and 
determination are truly commendable. Keep up the excellent work. Well done, Sophie!  

6A  Eva  For her excellent attitude to learning. She’s very resilient and never gives up. Keep it up 
Eva!  

6C  Nicholas  For an excellent effort during RE. You have created a high-quality piece of learning 
linked to the Buddhist community– well done!  

6L  Ezra  For being an active learner who consistently and enthusiastically contributes to class 
learning by sharing his ideas. Well done!  

RB Blue  Gabriel  Well done for being so focused and independent in your learning this week. We are so 
proud of the way you have started this term.    

RB Green  Amarachukwu  Well done for being so sensible during your session in Blue Pathway this week!  

 

 



Spring Term Learning 
Nursery Reception Resource Base 

Off We Go! Real Life Superheroes Under The Sea 

 
 

 
Year 1 Year 2 Year 3 

Fly Me To The Moon Incerdible Inventions  Awesome Egyptians 

 
 

 
Year 4 Year 5 Year 6 

Rocking Through The Ages Diversity Built Britain The Kingdom of Benin 

   
 

Weekly Attendance  

 
 Well Done to all classes who won our attendance cups on our first week back to school! 

 

 

Class Attendance  Class  Attendance  Class  Attendance  
1M 97%  3A 97%  5C 95%  
1N 95%  3G 88%  5L 91%  
1W 95%  3S 98%  5S 94%  
2S 98% 

 

4A 99% 

 

6A 96%  

2SW 95%  4L 91%  6C 99% 

 
2V 95%  4S 98%  6L 98%  



Dates For Your Diary 

Tuesday 16th January  
NCMP height and weight screening (Reception and Year 6) 
9.00 Year 1 and 2 reading workshop for parents and carers 

Friday 19th January  INSET Day 
Tuesday 23rd January  9.00 Year 3 and 4 reading workshop for parents and carers 
Thursday 25th January  Year 2 visit to the Science Museum  

Friday 26th January  
Year 4 weekly cricket sessions start 
PTA Sponsored Bounce  

Tuesday 30th January  9.00 Year 5 and 6 reading workshop for parents and carers 
Thursday 1st February  4L visit to Chislehurst Caves 
Friday 2nd February  4A and 4S to Chislehurst Caves 
Tuesday 6th February  Resource Base parent and pancake afternoon 
Monday 12th – Friday 16th February HALF TERM 
Thursday 29th – Wednesday 6th March School Book Fair 
Tuesday 5th March  Kickstart to Live Dance 2024 
Wednesday 6th March  Unity to Live Dance 2024 
Thursday 7th March  WORLD BOOK DAY 

Friday 8th March  
International Womens’ Day 
Year 5 and Year 6 swimming gala 

Week beginning 11th March  Whole school assessment week 
Monay 11th March Nursery to Surrey Docks Farm 
Friday 15th March  Red Nose Day 
Tuesday 19th and Thursday 21st March  Open evenings for parents and carers 

Thursday 28th March  Last day of term – 2pm finish 
Friday 29th March – Friday 12th April  EASTER HOLIDAY 
Monday 8th – Thursday 11th April  Year 6 Easter school 
Monday 15th April  First day of the summer term 
 

Parent and Carer Workshops 
We are pleased to share the dates of ourupcoming parent and carer meetings and workshops this half term.  

You are invited to attend these workshops to learn more about how we teach reading at Torridon.  

 

 

 

 

Spring 1  

9.00 on Tuesday 16th January  Y1 and Y2 Reading  

9.00 on Tuesday 23rd January  Y3 and Y4 Reading  

9.00 on Tuesday 30th January  Y5 and Y6 Reading  



Free Saturday School Classes 
There are  some free places still available for some of our classes performing arts classes (full 

details below) at Prendergast School, SE4 1LE to start over the next couple of weeks. If you 

know a child or younger person who might benefit, please consider referring them by emailing 

admin@montagetheatre.com or calling us on: 0208 692 7007. 

 Saturday School  

3 hours of drama, dance and singing workshops every Saturday, a great way to develop skills, 

have fun and make friends.  

Apollo group – School Years 1 & 2  

Palladium group – School Years 3 & 4  

Adelphi group – School Year 5  

Lyric group – School Years 6 & 7  

Phoenix group – School Year 8 +  

Weekday classes  

AGES 3-5  AGES 5-7  AGES 8-11  
Mini Montage (Mondays 4:30 
- 5:15pm)  

Junior Drama (Tuesdays 
5.15-6pm)  

Intermediate Street Dance 
(Mondays 6.15-7pm)  

Mini Drama (Tuesdays 4.30-
5.15pm)  

Junior Ballet (Tuesdays 5.30-
5.15pm or Fridays 4.30-
5.15pm) 

 

Mini Ballet (Tuesdays - 4:45 - 
5:30pm)  

  

Message From The Children’s Commissioner 
 

Thanks again for your support with my national campaign ‘The Big Ambition’ which will be 

closing on Friday 19th January. More than 300,000 children, young people, parents and carers 

have participated, making it one of the largest surveys of its kind, but I want to give even more 

people the chance to have their say. 

This is the final push before the survey closes and we would like to  make sure that every child 

in England has an opportunity to share their views with policy makers ahead of the General 

Election. 

Children and parents or carers can complete the 

survey  here: 

www.childrenscommissioner.gov.uk/thebigambition 

Dame Rachel De Souza  

Children’s Commissioner for England  

http://www.childrenscommissioner.gov.uk/thebigambition


Community Events 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



       Online Safety   

  


